
June 14, 2024 

Michael Wich, Chair 

ICC Nominating Committee 

c/o Will Coffman 

900 Montclair Road 

Birmingham, AL 35213 

Dear Chairperson Wich, 

NYSBOC 
New York State 13uilding Officials Conference 

www.nysboc.org 

Email: info@nysboc.org 

As president of the New York State Building Officials Conference (NYSOC), I am writing to 

express my support of David Spencer for President of the International Code Board of Directors. 

New York State of Officials Conference, Inc. (NYSBOC), represents building officials across 

New York State. Their mission is to expand the knowledge of the role and responsibilities of the building 

official through mutual exchange of experiences in the field of inspection and construction in housing and 

public safety, to properly interpret and enforce the various building codes and ordinances; and to make 

recommendations, based on experience, to the State's Building Codes Departments and Divisions. 

Presently there are eighteen ( 18) chapters in NYSBOC, namely; Capital District, Central New York, 

Columbia Greene, Finger Frontier, Northern Adirondack, Ontario County, and Western Southern Tier 

Building Officials. NYSBOC now has approximately 2,000 members. 

Mr. Spencer has been supportive of New York and has shown leadership at the national level. 

NYSBOC is looking forward to assisting Mr. Spencer in this presidency and if confident that he will be a 

voice of support for the membership and will be strong leader for the International Code Council. 

Thank you for the opportunity to support and recommend Mr. David Spencer for President of the 

International Code Council. 

Sincerely, 

�� 

Sal Pennelle 

New York State Building Officials Conference 


